
CEIC Meeting 10/7/202 

Howard Cafeteria 

 

Members Present: Michelle Aguilar, Ryan Cavazos, Jessica Chambliss, Courtney De la Cruz, 

Monica Fay, Julian Garza, Tanya Jones, Leah Lovett, Misha Navarro, Tatum Thorne, Carol 

Watson, Karina White, Robin Willett 

 

Meeting began at 4:47 PM 

 

1. Community, Parent, and Business CEIC Nominations 

● Will be posted on social media 

● Sent out via school messenger 

Q: How long are their terms?  

A: We will research and include that in the messages 

 

2. Schedule of Meetings 

● Quarterly meetings will include ALL committee members (via Zoom) 

● Monthly meetings for campus staff only (after staff meetings) 

 

3. Review of CEIC Suggestion Box 

● “Quarantined students should be added to the online courses the same as it was 

when teachers were doing online and F2F. This prevents teachers in class from 

having to do online. It keeps the student more accountable with other online 

students. The online teachers have more time throughout the day to give online 

students the one on one attention they may need.” 

● “That quarantine students be moved to online if more than 3 days. (The online 

teacher-not just online for teachers to assign work for.) A grade for the two 

week period could be sent for us to add into gradebook from the online teacher. 

Teachers are still having to do daily questions for attendance and create online 

content for just one or two students. This would allow us to just have to create 

for one type of learning-in person. DAEP works because students have access to 

textbooks and a teacher who can print materials out.”  

○ Dr. C- This has been asked/ddressed by WISD administration already 

■ It’s too fast of a turnaround time 

■ It’s confusing for students and parents 

■ We are still waiting for answers on attendance 

● Will students be “Absent” and coded “Covid Absent” later? 

● Dr. C will follow up and try to get attendance answers  

○ Committee Comments 

■ WISD should make allowances for attendance (truancy etc.) 



■ A Covid code will help to keep track of data (low grades during 

that time, etc.) 

■ Do students have to have doctor documentation to be 

“quarantined” 

■ Concerned that students will take advantage of the system to go 

on vacation 

○ Dr. C- WISD Hardship form is now a campus decision. Change of 

placement (3 weeks) can occur if the admin approves. We don’t want 

students “flip flopping” between online and F2F. From this point forward, 

students will not get an “O” code. The transition was bumpy, but it should 

be easier now that the online teachers are in place. 

4. Other Committee Concerns 

● “Moving CM classroom somewhere besides the 6th grade hall. 7th and 8th 

graders come to the 6th grade hall for CM, sometimes acting up, horse playing 

w/6th grade students. 6th graders would not have this influence. 

○ There are other 7th/8th graders who need to be on the hall  

○ CM will be phased out next year 

○ This could be addressed in a staff email without having to relocate a 

teacher 

● CM is closed one period when the teacher is working 1 on 1 with a new student. 

What can we do? 

○ We will look for someone to cover CM during that time period 

● There are excessive tardies from (band, athletics, pre-athletics). 

○ Students need to be reminded to move quickly 

○ Teachers will be reminded to let students out on time 

○ Email will go out to staff reminding them to give students a pass if late 

● Can teachers sign in/out when leaving during a conference period digitally? 

○ We will create a QR code for this! 

● Can we share the CEIC/DEIC link with the staff in case they want to make 

comments there instead of the box? 

○ Yes. We will send that out with the tardy/CM reminders. 

● A suggestion was made to encourage parents to access Skyward  

○ Perhaps we can create a video for parents  

○ Community Learning series 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 5:16 PM 


